

Date: 
 7-9-08

To:
Department of Health and Human Services


Attn: CMS-1403-P


PO Box 8013


Baltimore, MD 21244-8013

From:
Kristi Williamson, RN, BSN, CWON


6307 Waterford Blvd. Suite 210


Oklahoma City, OK 73118

Re: 
CMS-1403-P

To Whom It May Concern:

I would like to submit my disapproval for the proposed changes to CPAP and related equipment reimbursement for facilities that are associated with a sleep lab.  I feel this decision is a great disservice to the patient requiring such equipment.  

The RPSGT's that administer the patient's sleep study are trained in the appropriate selection of the CPAP, appropriate masks, headgear, etc…. and are able to assist the patient with a customized fit during hours of sleep, which in turn assists with compliance once the patient is home alone with their equipment.  For many patients, they are frightened and somewhat resistant to using a CPAP on a nightly basis.   With the special training the RSPGT’s receive in mask selection and fitting techniques, they are able to find a comfortable fit for the patient and actually supervise the compliance, fit and comfort level of the patient during the remainder of their sleep study.   

In addition to this, many patients prefer to use the same mask that was used during their sleep study.  Speaking from personal experience, I found it very inconvenient to be directed to a separate DME due to my private insurance carrier; it was more than 50 miles away from my home and they did not have the same type of CPAP or mask that I used during my sleep study.  Therefore I was faced with a decision to “take my chances” that the equipment, mask and headgear presented to me would be a comfortable and air-tight fit once I got it home and was lying in bed.  I specifically asked the DME company I was dealing with what would happen in the event that I got home and the mask did not work for me.  They told me that I would have to purchase another mask; my insurance would only cover 1 every 6 months.  Therefore; I would be out additional money to get a mask that fit well during the hours of sleep.   For many of our Medicare patients, this simply is not a feasible option; many can’t even afford to purchase their monthly medications!

Any mask with headgear performs differently due to a patient’s sleep habits, the amount of tossing and turning, general environmental concerns, bedding, etc….  It is difficult to determine if a mask will stay on during the night without actually sleeping with it.  By providing patients with the option to purchase the same equipment and mask they used during their sleep study, the patient will not have to be concerned with purchasing additional masks or headgear when the first mask did not fit.  
And lastly, many patients on the Medicare program have difficulty dealing with multiple doctors’ appointments, home health agencies, DME company’s etc…  Why couldn’t we make it as convenient and simple as possible for our sleep deprived elderly?

I respectfully request that you reconsider the proposal CMS-1403-P.

Thank you-

Kristi Williamson, RN, BSN, CWON  

Director of Clinical Services
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